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Important Information 

In 2020 we have up to four scheduled elections: 

Please remember that Voter ID is still required to vote. 

So don’t forget to bring you approved Wisconsin ID!  

Polls are always open from 7am-8pm on Election day 

at the Village Hall, 301 First St, Cascade ,WI 53011.  

This spring we have three Village Trustee positions up 

for Election. Since we are a community that uses cau-

cus , at the January meeting anyone is able to nomi-

nate candidates to appear on the ballot in April.  

If you are interested in running for 

any of the positions please be pre-

sent at the caucus. Notice of nom-

ination will be sent to all nomi-

nees after the caucus.  

Election & Caucus Information  
Submitted by Kayla Simanovski, Clerk 

Senior Dining 
Submitted by Mary Kempf 

Home Deliver Meals of Southern Sheboygan County available 
now  in Cascade, Waldo, Adell and more!  Nutritious meals are 
delivered by friendly staff and volunteers daily. To get more 
information on this program please call (920) 994-9934. 

2020 Elections 

Spring Primary February 18th, 2020 

Spring Election and Presidential  

Preference 
April 7th,2020 

Partisan Primary August 11th, 2020 

General and Presidential  November 3rd, 2020 

Out with the old and in with the 
new! Village website gets a facelift! 
Submitted by Kayla Simanovski, Clerk 

The Village Board recently 
approved an update to 
the Village website: 
villageofcascade.org. The 
new design allows for 
mobile friendly features as 
well as easy ways for the 
community to stay 
informed by subscribing to 
updates!  

There will be more information available online 
than ever 
before for 
the Village 
but with us 
starting 
from 
scratch if 
you feel 
the website 
seems to 
be missing 
something, 
let us 

know! We will have more control than ever over 
the information posted. Your feedback is very 
appreciated! 



 

 
Taxes are accepted any time by mail or by using the drop 
box at the hall. Taxes can be paid by check only and should 
be made payable to: Village of Cascade. No change will be 
handled at the hall. If your escrow check is in excess of your 
tax bill, a refund will be mailed to the taxpayer within 10 
days. 

All dogs over the age of 5 months must be licensed! A 
license requires submission of breed, sex, name, color, and 
proof of  current rabies vaccination. Receipts, tags and 
vaccination papers will be mailed back to you. Landlords 
please advise your tenants to license dogs kept on your 
property.  Please keep in mind that by Village ordinance a 
property may only license up to 3 dogs. 

DOG LICENSE FEES NEED TO BE PAID BY A SEPARATE CHECK 
THAN TAXES AND INCLUDE A SELF ADDRESSED STAMPED 
ENVELOPE 
 
Mail all payments and dog 
information to: 

Village of Cascade 
Attn: Karel Melius 

PO Box 157 

In Person Tax Collection Hours  2020 

Wednesday, January 15th 2:00 p.m.—6:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, January 22nd 2:00 p.m.—6:00 p.m. 

Thursday, January 30th 2:00 p.m.—6:00 p.m. 

Friday, January 31st 12:00 p.m.—3:00 p.m. 

The Lake Ellen Association has learned that our grant 
application was accepted and approved.  We received this 
notice from the DNR:  Congratulations! On behalf of the 
Governor, we are pleased to forward to you a grant 
agreement for financial assistance for your 2020 Clean Boats 
Clean Waters Project.  

We would like to remind anglers 
that invasive plants and animals 
can be spread while ice 
fishing.  Take care to not transport 
bait, live fish, water and plants 
from one body of water to 
another. 

Lake Ellen Association 
Submitted by Bobbi Laine 

Village of Cascade has a Facebook page! 

With this Facebook page, the Village Board hopes to 
keep the community up to date with important 
information. Please like us! 

www.facebook.com/VillageofCascadeGov 

Tax Collection and Dog Licensing  
 Submitted by Karel Melius 

Dog License Fees 
Non-neutered male/ 

non-spayed female 
$15.00 

Neutered male/ 

spayed female 
$8.00 

So here we are getting ready to embrace another Wisconsin 
winter!  With that in mind please help out where you can in 
clearing fire hydrants in the Village near your home!  The hy-
drants in the Village are spaced approximately 600ft apart 
and in a structure fire situation the fire department may need 
to use more than one hydrant!  

Hopefully you have checked and cleaned your smoke/ fire 
alarms and Carbon Monoxide detectors and have updated 
them if they are older than 7 years old! There are some out 
now that will last 10 years so it is a good idea to date them 
before you install them and  be sure to keep ice and snow 
away from any vents that exhaust your furnaces and hot wa-
ter heaters as well!   

 Also, please be sure to check ice con-
ditions before venturing out on the 
lakes and rivers for any winter activi-
ties.   

One last reminder- please be sure to 
work with your children on their 
home address and phone numbers 
and work with them on Exit Drills In The Home (EDITH), keep 
lighters and other hazards in a cabinet or on a high shelf 
away from curious kids!   

Have a fun and safe winter! 

Cascade Fire Department 
Submitted by Chief Todd Triebensee 

 The Cascade First Responders would like to take this time 
to thank the community for all their support throughout the 
year. Our next event will be the Fish Boil we hold during 
Lent. Please watch for posters and on Facebook for more 
information. 

During the winter months we get a lot of calls for slip and 
falls, carbon monoxide poisoning from defective furnaces, 
car accidents on slippery roads, and injuries from snow 

shoveling. Please be aware of 
your surroundings, slow down 
and be safe. 

We would like to wish 
everyone a Merry Christmas 
and a very Blessed New Year! 

Cascade First Responders 
Submitted by Kelly Green 



 

Spring 2020 ball registration will be 

held at the Village Hall, 301 First St, 

on Thursday February 6th 6:00pm-8:00pm and 

Saturday February 8th 9:00am-12:00pm. Watch for 

more information on Facebook and in school Friday 

folders.  

Playground Equipment Fundraiser 

Update:  

We have purchased the new playground 

equipment and it's in storage at the install 

company's warehouse. We have a spring 

installation date set up. As far as the 

fundraising we are still accepting 

donations to cover the cost of installation 

and the surfacing. Our goal is to raise 

enough money to use the poured in place 

foam matting. If you would like to donate 

please call Steve Green at (920)912-1175 

or contact the Village Hall, (920)528-8642.  

To all the businesses, clubs and individuals 

who have donated so far THANK YOU! 

Please Contribute! 
   If you have suggestions or a contribution for the newsletter, 
please email cascade53011@gmail.com.  We are always 
looking for: 

 Articles/specials about our local businesses 

 Information from local service groups 

 Fundraising activities to support our community 

 Historical information to share with new members to our 
village 

 Any other ideas or information that would be a great 
addition to the newsletter 

Cascade Rec Club 
Submitted by Steve Green 

Cascade Lions Submitted by Madonna Schneider 

The Cascade Lions would like to thank the community for its continued support of our many 

various functions and fundraisers. 

The Cascade Lions will be hosting our annual Soup-A-Rama on Sunday, Feb 23, 2020, at the 

Cascade Lions Hall. Come on out for a great dinner, raffles and fellowship. Watch for posters 

with more information.  

The Community blood drives continue to be a huge success!  We have one coming up on Feb 18, 2020  at St. 

Paul’s Lutheran Church. The blood drives run from 2-6 pm.  You can schedule an appointment by calling Madonna 

Schneider at (920)528-7961. Walk-ins are welcome; however, appointments are strongly suggested. 

Appointments can also be made online by visiting:  bit.ly/cascadeoct2018 . 

The Lions are always looking for new members.  We meet on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at the Lions Hall.  

Social hour is from 5:30-6:30 with dinner and a meeting to follow.  If you are interested in joining a fun and active 

club please contact Augie Grahl at (920)528-8748. 

The Lions Hall is a great place to hold your events!!  For rental information please contact Madonna Schneider at 

(920)528-7961. 

bit.ly/cascadeoct2018

